


The last newsletter of the 20th Century!


It’s seems sort of strange to say that, but it’s true. The next Newsletter will be dated January 2000 – something I’m still not used to saying or writing.  See the Y2K story at the end of the Newsletter for more information.

Apparatus Issues
Lieutenant Thacker and Chief Tibbetts went to KME last month for the pre-paint inspection of the new aerial.  Besides being a little late (they had already begun painting – RED!) everything else was OK and on schedule.  They were already in the process of fixing the paint color mistake and said it wouldn’t delay the construction.  The two plan another trip around mid-December for the final inspection.  If everything is OK, the truck will come back with them.  If there are problems or changes (and there usually are) they will correct them over the next week and then plan the delivery.  The only problem is that it will be fairly close to the holidays, which could delay the actual delivery till after the first of the year.  We’ll keep our fingers crossed.

The light lenses on the Jeep have been changed over to yellow and the auxiliary is officially moved in.  The truck is being kept inside Station 52 and is parked behind the Tanker.  This is necessary to keep the fluids (Gatorade, water, etc.) from freezing.

No news on the new Grass Rig this month.

The old (comparatively speaking anyway) and current Grass 51 has been winterized.  The tank/pump skid unit has been winterized and stored.  The truck itself has also been winterized and should not be used unless absolutely necessary (i.e. on a run in which it can be used for utility purposes only)

We are simply waiting on the insurance company now in order to get Engine 52 repaired.  As soon as they settle up we’ll get the engine in for the work on the cabinet doors.  Tanker 52 will sub in its place while this is being done.  A page will be sent  when this takes place.

We have a group still working on the trailer for the two boats.  This trailer will be able to accommodate both boats and their equipment.  Also, the trench trailer is also temporarily on hold until the aerial is completed.  Both trailers will be pulled by the new grass rig.

Once the Aerial comes in, the boats will be stored in the barn at Station 51.  Grass 51 will be out of service, covered, and left outside.  Tactical 52 will be moved to station 51 in order to keep it inside.

Station Issues

No new news on the sewer project at Station 51.

Once the sewer tie-in at Station 51 is completed, work will begin on sinking structural piers under the South bay wall at Station 52.  As you may recall, this work is necessary to help prevent the current sinking of that wall due to poor soil conditions and possible improper construction.

This is normally where we would report on the Station 52 remodel project, but since it’s done,  something else will now occupy this space.

The building committee for Station 53 has been working with Prince Alexander Architects, the firm awarded the contract for designing the building.  The project is well underway from the design aspect and many plans have already been drawn and refined.  The committee still has much work to do before the plans are completely finalized and ready for submission.  The tentative schedule has actual work at the site beginning around April.

Training Issues

The Sexual Harassment class that was scheduled for November 17th was postponed.  No word yet on when it will be re-scheduled.

Firefighter I/II class starts on November 30, 1999 at Station 52.  The class will be from 6p-10p on Tuesday and Thursday nights with a few Saturdays.  If you are interested in the class, show up on the first or second night with paper and pencil.

ACLS class is scheduled for Saturday, December 4th at Station 52 beginning at 9am.  This is a re-certification only and should be completed by noon. Pre-registration is not necessary.

Lieutenant Alexander is still working with Dr. Fried on new protocols.  The BLS protocols will not change much, but the ALS protocols will have significant changes.  Some have already been approved and will be coming out shortly.  Training has already begun at the ALS level on many of the changes and new procedures.

General Operations

There has been a slight change in the new policy regarding the minimum monthly hour requirements.  The new policy was slated to take effect on November 1st, but it has now been delayed until January 1st.  So, beginning December 1st, there will no longer be a quarterly requirement of 72 credit hours to maintain employment.  Instead, it will be 72 credit hours every two months.  The new policy has been posted at both stations.  This policy change is intended to further promote consistency by providing more active employees and reduce the number of unfilled hours each month.

Remember, next year’s Awards Banquet has been scheduled for January 29, 2000 at Valle Vista Country Club.  Times and more information will be released in the next Newsletter and on the bulletin boards when the date gets closer.

The Department has established a zero-tolerance policy regarding inappropriate Internet use on Department computers.  If someone chooses to use their own personal computer to download questionable sites, that is their choice.

$200,000 BIF update.  Finally obtained the check from the State, which they apparently lost initially.  This was used to purchase the two Tahoes and begin the 800 mhz project.

$100,000 BIF update.  Has been approved…still waiting on check from the State.  Will be used to purchase an additional Tahoe (to replace B5), Power Point projector, ten sets of gear, new grass rig, and antennas to connect station computers via radio system.

Here is the current personnel update:

Troy Wymer - rehired to compensated ranks.

Brian McRoberts - promoted from reserve to

             compensated

Andrew Hedger - promoted from reserve to

            compensated

Tim Smith - promoted from reserve to compensated

Megan Stoops - moved from cadet to reserve

Justin Griffith - hired as reserve

Edward Carlson - hired as reserve

Nicholas Swaim - hired as reserve

Scott Terry - hired as reserve

Matt Partain - hired as reserve

Mike Schilling - hired as reserve

Chris Kindred - will be promoted to compensated ranks,

        pending outcome of EMS practical.

Congratulations to everyone!

Division Chief Brown wanted to remind everyone to fill out the appropriate paperwork on false alarms.  He says there have been several lately and he has yet to see the paperwork on these.  Any questions, see him.

Policy #510 has been amended to allow for up to $40 purchases to be made without a P.O.  Anything over that, you must submit a completed Purchase Order before making the purchase.

Anyone interested in helping with next year’s Strawberry Festival should plan on attending a meeting on Sunday, January 9th at Station 51 starting at 7pm.  If you will not be able to attend, see Marian Hart or Dana Alexander from the Auxiliary if you would still like to otherwise participate in the planning.

Quick reminder.  If you are receiving personal calls while on duty at station 51, please use the 859-6073 or 859-6074.  This helps alleviate unnecessary phone traffic on the Department’s business lines.

Did you know……..

· The first novel ever written on a typewriter was Tom Sawyer?

· A duck’s “quack” doesn’t echo. No one knows why.  Hey, if you don’t believe me, go out and see for yourself (not that I’ve done this or anything).

Did you Notice?

· You can actually walk around in the barn at Station 51. It was thoroughly cleaned out this month.  I won’t even mention the stove.  By the way, thanks to all those who made this happen.

Y2K Preparedness

OK, here’s the information I promised on the Y2K preparedness.  This information is intended for you and your family as well for disaster planning in general.  This is part of a public service announcement.  The information can be found on the FEMA web site by doing the following:  First, go to www.fema.gov/emi/  and then click on #2 “Family Preparedness”.  Next, click on “Community and Family Preparedness Program”.  You may then view “Your Family Disaster Plan”, “Your Family Disaster Supply Kit”, and “Emergency Food and Water Supply”.  If you are worried about Y2K, or want to be more prepared for any future disaster, this is useful information.

Birthdays

DECEMBER, 1999:

12-7   Ron Stevens

12-10 Tim Smith

12-10 Todd Miller

12-11 Anna Marsh

12-12 Nick Alford

12-20 Travis Sichting

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

- That’s it for this month – Be safe, Scott
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